MINUTES OF THE YORK TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Special Meeting: Thursday, May 22, 2025

Supervisor Murray called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM. Trustee Rago led the Pledge of Allegiance. Clerk
Kleppe called the roll. Trustees Amore, Rago, and Sutherland and Supervisor Murray were present. Legal
counsel Ken Florey was also present. Trustee Messner was absent. Quorum requirements were met.

Public comment: No public comments were made.

Trustee Amore moved to appoint Trustee Rago to the Mental Health Board as liaison from the Township
Board, to replace former Trustee Rae Rupp-Srch. Trustee Sutherland seconded. No discussion. On roll call,
Trustees Amore, Rago, and Sutherland and Supervisor Murray voted yes. Motion passed.

Trustee Rago moved to appoint Clerk Kleppe as the township’s Freedom of Information Act officer, seconded
by Trustee Sutherland. No discussion. On roll call, Trustees Amore, Rago, and Sutherland and Supervisor
Murray voted yes. Motion passed.

No closed session was held.

New business: Legal counsel Florey explained that this section may be used to bring up subjects for initial
discussion, but no final actions may be taken on items that were not explicitly specified in the agenda.
Supervisor Murray reported that the township staff was open and welcoming to the newly elected officials,
and that users have seen no disruption in services. Trustee Amore said that a senior asked him about the
possibility of the township providing attorney consultations to the public, perhaps on one day a month.
Trustee Rago suggested that the Board should adopt a strategic plan to move forward, and that he would be
happy to work on that. Trustee Sutherland said that the Board should have a set of policies and that there
doesn’t seem to be a current one; Supervisor Murray said that he is aware and has been looking into this.
Clerk Kleppe suggested putting together a committee to examine the township web site with the goal of
revamping it.

Trustee Amore moves to adjourn, seconded by Trustee Rago, approved by unanimous voice vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Gary Kleppe

York Township Clerk



